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Patient Participation Group

Meeting 17 July 2017
Present

Chair Chris Gasper

Members Barbara Riebold, Linden Currie, John Vousden, Julie Chambers, Ann Tweed, Clyde Saunders.
Practice Manager Christine Lloyd
Apologies

Steve Smith, Margaret Treadaway, Frances Gretton, Vivian Mangan, Sylvia Emsden, Martin Mallin, Martin Tweed.
Matters Arising from the meeting on 23 May 2017
Request to restrict parking outside the Surgery. Southchurch Councillor Derek Kenyon has moved to Wakering and there is no progress so far. Many local pavements are dangerous and have caused accidents. Council take some action but the system is difficult to work through. 
Action: Contact other councillors.

Surgery Personnel 

New registrar Dr Gussetti is starting in August giving the Surgery 4 female and 2 male Doctors & Registrars. Dr Palmer, who worked at Central Surgery as part of her Registrar assignment has successfully passed her GP final exams and will be starting in September as a qualified doctor, 3 days Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. 

Web Site / Making Appointments
There are no pre-bookable appointments online after July. More doctors at the surgery will help. 
A patient took a taxi to the surgery to make an appointment at 08.00 AM. A PPG member, who was also attending the surgery in order to make an urgent appointment, took her home and bought her back for her appointment. Other members reported attending the surgery at 08.00 to make an appointment after trying to get through on the telephone and redialling for 20 minutes or more and being told all appointments had gone by the time they got through. 
There are 4 lines and 2 receptionists on duty so some patients will be put onto a queue. When there are more than 4 callers the line shows engaged. More lines would allow patients to gain access to a queue rather than having to constantly use the repeat button that often results in a long wait. 
Surgeries with a patient list of more than the 7K for Central, have more telephone lines but adding lines to the switchboard would be uneconomical.

Action: Christine agreed to take the issue up with the Partners.

There were doubts as to when a condition is an emergency that requires an urgent appointment? Demand is great and there are not enough doctors.
If a patient attends the surgery he or she doesn’t get priority over the telephone callers. 

If a patient calls in the afternoon he or she can speak to a doctor who can give advice and only invite the patient in to be seen if it is really necessary.

A member sought advice from a pharmacist with regards to a wound and was advised to attend a doctor immediately. He was seen by a nurse and is still receiving follow up appointments with the nurse for dressings. 
Health event open day. 
After the excellent talk by Dr Rothnie on Breast Cancer, the surgery plans to hold an open day health event in the Surgery next spring.

Newsletter
All agreed that we should be putting out newsletters, maybe once a quarter. A member of the PPG needs to write it for approval by the Surgery. 

Bunny fund – “Emily” was the name of the bunny raffled to raise funds for a defibrillator for the surgery. The bunny was won by a lady.
A patient has raised other funds of around £250 though donations and another patient is prepared to donate a large sum to bring the collection up to the amount needed to purchase a defibrillator. 
Bank Account
Papers have been completed to create a bank account for the PPG with Barclays. If there are problems we could approach the Metro Bank that is open on Sundays.

Action: Christine to take the papers to the Thorpe Bay bank branch to establish an account for the PPG. 

Maybe St Johns Ambulance would supply a defibrillator. 
It costs £40 to register for a lottery which the PPG has now registered. We should also apply for charity status. We need to have identifiable members. 
Action: John to find out. 

Further projects to raise funds for at the Surgery

Blood Pressure monitor for the waiting room.

Valkirie surgery has a health machine to stand on. 
Action: Christine to enquire.

Patient Questionnaire
Christine thanked PPG members who questioned 148 Patients in June and completed a questionnaire on their satisfaction with the Surgery service from each Doctor or Nurse.
PPG members had reviewed the collated data and concluded the responses were pretty good.
The Surgery is to look at those who waited a long time for an appointment and see if they were happy with the consultation.

A Doctor was late and the patient wanted to know how long they would have to wait. They should have asked the receptionist as advised by a notice in the waiting room. 
The signing in machine takes a bit of getting used to. The receptionists will give guidance if requested.
Surgery Facebook Account

The possibility of starting a Surgery Facebook account to share information was discussed. It was advised to only consider a “closed” group.
TV screen in the Waiting Room

A tinnitus event was promoted on the screen. Material can be scanned and put it on the screen. Patients found the screen useful.
Getting young people involved

The surgery is eager to attract views on the service from young people. It was suggested that patients could be invited to ask their young relatives if there are issues they wish to raise.

CCG and Hospital Update

A press release had been issued to say Southend Hospital A&E is not to be downgraded as part of the reorganisation of the Mid and South Essex Success Regime. Chris advised that a number of issues have to be developed before the final plan is put out for public consultation, maybe later this year.
A number of conditions are not treated at Southend but referred to Basildon or Chelmsford. Chris is looking into details including the arrangements for transport between the hospitals.

There is a shortage of staff in all three hospitals at all levels including consultants. A number of staff are due to retire over the next few years that will not help the situation.
Other parts of Europe
In France, a taxi will take you to the hospital and charge the Health service.

AOB

John described an experience with the hospital diabetic clinic. Samples were taken but no problems were identified. Despite this he was phoned the next day and booked for a scan on 15 Aug but no reason why. He asked for Email confirmation but was told this was not available. Paper notification only. The administration in the diabetic clinic did not meet acceptable standards. 
In contrast, communications in the warfarin clinic work well.
Next Meeting

The next meeting was agreed at 1.00 PM on Monday 25 September 2017
Chair: Mr Chris Gasper


